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Wyton on the Hill Parish Council 

 
Parish Clerk – Ms Nykki Webber, 2 Anderson Drive, St Ives, Cambs. PE27 6AF 

Telephone: 10444 773281. E-Mail: clerk@wytononthehill-pc.gov.uk  

A meeting of Wyton on the Hill Parish Council was held on Thursday 11th April 2024 at 7.00pm at:  Wyton on the Hill 
Primary School. Wyton on the Hill. Cambs. 
 
Present: Councillor Rebecca Coulter (Vice Chair), Councillor David Keane, Councillor Cilla Bhunu and Councillor Emma 
Bladen. 
 
In Attendance: Ms. N. Webber (Clerk) and 1 member of the public (Caretaker). 

 
MINUTES 

 
192-04/24  To receive and approve apologies for absence.  
  Apologies were received from Councillor Looker who is away with work. 
  Councillor Keane proposed acceptance of these apologies and this was seconded by Councillor Bladen.       
  Apologies were also received from Councillor Gregory who had family visiting. 
  Councillor Bhunu proposed acceptance of these apologies and this was seconded by Councillor Keane.         
  All were in favour and the apologies for absence was accepted. 
 
 
193-04/24  To receive declarations of interest. 

Members are invited to declare disclosable pecuniary interests and other interests in items on the agenda as 
required by the Wyton on the Hill Parish Council Code of Conduct for Members and by the Localism Act 2011. 

  There were no declarations of interest. 
 
194-04/24   To receive and approve the minutes of the parish council meeting held on 14th March 2024 

The minutes of the meeting of Wyton on the Hill Parish Council held on 14th March 2024 have been circulated 
in advance following their informal approval by the Vice Chairman. The Vice Chairman noted that a section 
has been missed out 184-04/24 which the clerk will insert. This section will be approved at the May meeting. 
Councillor Bladen proposed acceptance of the minutes and Councillor Keane seconded the proposal. All were 
in favour and it was resolved to do so. The Vice Chairman signed the minutes. 

 
195-04/24   To consider the co-option of parish councillors (one vacancy).  
   There have been no applications – the clerk will continue to advertise. 
 
196-04/24  Public participation. 

To allow up to 10 minutes (2 minutes per person) for any members of the public and councillors declaring 
the existence and nature of a prejudicial interest to address the meeting in relation to the business on this 
agenda. 
No members of the public attended the meeting. 

 
197-04/24   Matters arising or carried forward from the previous meeting. 

• Youth club funding for activities – There has been no contact from Jill at the station. 

• D-Day – The school have no plans at the moment and neither do Houghton and Wyton. We will wait 
to see if the station have anything we can promote. 

• Hole in Hampshire Road – Councillor Looker did not attend to update 

• Plants at the front of the estate – Enviroplantcare sent in a quote for replacing some plants that have 
died over the winter. 10 plants need replacing at £9 each – there will be no cost for planting. 
Councillor Coulter proposed we spend £90 replacing the plants, this was seconded by Councillor 
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Bhunu. All were in favour and it was agreed to purchase the plants. The clerk will email 
Enviroplantcare. 

• Membership of CAPALC – the clerk read out the details of the membership renewal for 2024/25 
which will cost £470.20 plus ££50 to join the DPO scheme (Data Protection Officer Membership 
Scheme). The councillors discussed the benefits of staying a member of CAPALC. Councillor Bladen 
proposed to renew the membership, this was seconded by Councillor Bhunu. All were in favour and it 
was decided to continue with the membership. The clerk will contact CAPALC. The payment will be 
authorised at this meeting. 

 
198-04/24   To discuss any updates for events and activities on Station - Station Representative.  
   Gill did not attend the meeting. 
 
199-04/24   To receive an update from the Estate Caretaker. Tony Savage updated the council on all caretaker 

responsibilities. The bins are all empty and there are no reported problems. A camper van has appeared 
again in the car park near the basketball courts which does not appear to move.. 

 
200-04/24    To receive an update from the local District Councillors. Councillor Keane gave the following update on all 

matters relating to HDC: 
 
   Green Bins & Waste services 
    https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/bins-waste/garden-waste-subscription-service/ 

 On 31 March 2024, the existing FREE garden bin service came to an end, and has been replaced with a new 
garden waste subscription service. Residents who have not paid for the new service will not have their bins 
emptied. If a sticker hasn't arrived the crews have details of all subscribers on the database in their cabs, 
and bins should be collected.  If residents ordered an additional bin/s as part of their subscription, stickers 
for these bins will be sent once a bin has been delivered. 

  
   Because of this change from 1 April 2024 food waste will no longer be accepted as part of the garden waste 

collections. By law the council cannot charge for the collection of food waste and now that the garden 
waste service is moving over to a chargeable service, food waste has to be excluded. Any food waste will 
have to be placed in the grey bin. Find out more on the Food Waste page. 

    https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/bins-waste/garden-waste-subscription-service/food-waste/  
 All other aspects of the refuse collection service and times for collection should stay the same and details 
of days for bins can be found here https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/refuse-calendar 

  
   Fly tipping can be reported here https://forms.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/REPORTFLY-TIPPING/launch 
 
   Election for police and crime commissioner is Thursday May 2nd 
    https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/elections/upcoming-elections/ 

  There are 3 candidates nominated. https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/media/23fl3p3z/statement-
ofpersons-nominated-pcc-2-may-2024.pdf 

   Reminder you need photo id to vote 
  
   Active for Health 
    https://www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/leisure/active-for-health/ 

 Active for Health is a new 12-week activity programme for adults (18 and over) to help them become active 
and move more. Eligible residents can sign up for the Active for Health programme  (BMI of 25 or over, or 
23.5 if you are from the BME community.) 

  
   Active for Health Xtra is a new 12-week activity programme for adults (50 years and over) who have at least 

two of the additional risk factors of Cardiovascular Disease; diabetes, are a smoker, high blood pressure, 
have an unhealthy diet, have high cholesterol, family history of heart disease, are from a Black, Asian or 
minority background, are inactive, drink alcohol to excess, are overweight or obese. 

 
201-04/24   Notification of planning items: No applications have been received. 
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202-04/24   Finance 
202-04/24.1   To approve accounts for payment: 11th April 2024 

Date  Ref. No.  Payee  Description  Amount 

11/04/24 62366487 HMRC PAYE (Month 12) £176.80 

11/04/24 190093377 Mr A Savage Caretaker Services (Mar 2024) £261.10 

11/04/24 8802983 Ms N Webber Parish Clerk/RFO Services. 30 hours, Mar 2024 £446.00 

11/04/24 8802983 Ms N Webber Working from home allowance and expenses Mar £10.00 

11/04/24 190093377 Mr A Savage Mileage expenses – Mar 2024 £14.40 

11/04/24 23374666 Enviroplantcare Maintenance of the front of the estate – Mar 2024 £110.00 

11/04/24 350774896 CCC Child and Family groups March £180.00 

11/04/24 714866956 CCC PFHI £9741.29 

11/04/24 868750976 CAPALC  Membership 2024-25 £470.20 

 
202-04/24.2 To note income received: 1st April 2024  
  £333.30 has been received in interest on the Instant Access Account. 
 
203-04/24 Finance.   

203-04/24.1  To approve accounts to be paid on 11th April 2024 

The Vice Chair approved and signed the invoices 

203-04/24.2  To authorise bank reconciliations dated 11th April 2024 

The Vice Chair approved and signed the reconciliation and bank statements. 

Balance on accounts: Instant: £48,396.52 

   Current: £1,598.04 

Payments to go out of current account:  £11,409.79 

Payments to go out of the instant access account: £15,000.00 (Transfer to current ref 98739269) 

 

Purchases on the pre-payment card:  No fees this month on the statement. 
 

204-04/24 Personnel matters.  

204-04/24.1  To receive an update from Ms Webber (Clerk) 

The clerk reported that she has emailed the internal auditor and is waiting on her reply regarding the end 
of year audit. The end of year payroll is complete and the new year started. The clerk has issued the 
P60’s. The clerk is working on the audit so that all figures can be approved at the meeting in June. 

The clerk would like to attend a course on CIL from CAPALC soon. Councillor Coulter proposed that the 
clerk attend and this was seconded by Councillor Keane. All were in favour and it was agreed for the clerk 
to attend. The clerk will book this course. 

 

205-04/24 Correspondence and Communications 
An email has been received from CCC regarding Cambs & Peterborough integrated care system which 
supports older people at the risk of fragility. 

 An email has been received from HDC – the one leisure active lifestyles newsletter. 
 An email has been received from CAPALC on training courses. 
 An email has been received from a local dog walking group asking if we can advertise their services. 
 An email has been received from HDC on more community initiatives that are available to residents. 
 An email has been received from CCC regarding the Cambs Country Show in Abbotts Ripton on June 1st. 

 An email has been received from HDC who are taking part in a local government association corporate 
peer challenge on 15-17th May. 

 An email has been received from PFK Littlejohn with the dates for the audit to be sent in – this is July 1st. 
 An email has been received from the Civic Officer regarding the Mayors Ball. 

 An email has been received from Highways events on course for funded traffic management 
qualifications. 

 
206-04/24 To receive verbal reports from Parish Councillors on matters arising.   

No decisions can be made under this item.  
There were no matters arising. 
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207-04/24 Matters for future consideration.   
No decisions can be made under this item.  
The cycle path – Councillor Keane. 

 

208-04/24 Date of next meeting:  Annual Parish Meeting Thursday 9th May 2024 @ 7pm 
     Annual General Meeting Thursday 9th May 2024 @ 7.30pm 
 

Close of meeting at 19.53 
 
 


